Society Committee on Education

Report to the Council

New Orleans, LA
Wednesday, April 10, 2013
Madame President and Members of Council:

Members of President Marinda Wu’s Vision 2025 Task Force updated SOCED on the activities and recommendations of the task force.  As requested, the Committee will provide feedback on the education-related recommendations embodied in the report.
Immediate Past President Bassam Shakhashiri updated the Committee on the Climate Science Toolkit and the report of the ACS Presidential Commission on Graduate Education in the Chemical Sciences.  He solicited feedback on actions that ACS could take in implementing the recommendations.
The Chair of the Committee on Professional Training (CPT) updated SOCED on CPT activities since Philadelphia. CPT is revising the ACS Guidelines and Evaluation Procedures for Bachelor’s Degree Programs and is seeking input on 19 proposed changes. SOCED will provide specific suggestions to CPT by August 1.
SOCED considered its role in distance learning given a changing landscape that includes the availability of MOOCs (Massive Open Online Courses).  The Committee formed a working group to further explore distance education and specifically address the question posed by CPT, “Are there aspects of distance learning that should be considered by CPT as the ACS Guidelines and Evaluation Procedures are revised?”
A member of the leadership team for the Next Generation Science Standards (NGSS) provided an overview of the new standards to the Committee. SOCED established a task force to consider ACS’s role in implementation of the NGSS and the development of specific programming related to implementation.
SOCED received an update from the Office of Public Affairs (OPA) on activities related to federal and state science education policy.  Advocacy continues on the federal level with 10 education bills potentially up for a vote.  SOCED appointed a working group to coordinate with OPA in revising the ACS education policy statement, which expires at the end of the year.

SOCED received a brief overview of ongoing efforts to create a chemistry teachers association under the ACS umbrella.  The Committee agreed to take no action on the Petition to Amend National Election Procedures, and formed a small group to recommend and prepare a nomination for the ACS Fellows Program.

Madame President, this completes my report.
Andy Jorgensen, Chair

